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First name: Trevor

Last name: Anderson

Organization: Idaho Department Of Parks And Recreation

Title: IDPR Collaborative Program Supervisor

Comments: To Whom it May Concern:

 

The Idaho Department of Parks and Recreation staff has reviewed the "Lost Ant Recreation Management

Project" at its Scoping stage. IDPR appreciates the opportunity to comment.

 

IDPR fully supports the Forest Service's plan to, "Perform road to OHV trail conversion on approximately 15

miles of undetermined, closed roads, and open seasonal roads" in the Cold Springs Campground Area. IDPR

would like to offer its assistance in creating this OHV trail conversion. IDPR can assist with this project in the form

of machinery and man-power.

 

IDPR would also like to comment on the proposed decommissioning of the Ant Basin Trailhead and 0.9 miles of

Trail #324, as well as the decommissioning of a 0.8 mile long segment of Forest Road 50079. IDPR requests that

the Forest Service provide IDPR with the GIS data once this project is implemented, so that our trail map system

can be updated.

 

Thank you.

 

Sincerely,

 

Trevor Anderson, IDPR Collaborative Program Supervisor"

 

 


